
Dear Parents/Carers,

Parents, Families and Friends (PFF)
Our hard working PFF Group would like to thank all the families who ordered the Cookie
Dough just recently in their latest fundraiser. The school receives a small amount of money for
each tub we sell. These funds are then generated back into the school through equipment and
resources that the PFF supply, including the popular Year 6 Graduation Medals. We hope that
our families have been able to enjoy making and eating the cookies or popping them into the
freezer for future use. Thanks to PFF for organising this as well as the pick up of all the dough
last Friday.

NAPLAN Parent Reports
A reminder that the Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN reports are at the front office for families to collect.
Many families have done so already and we thank you for that. Please share and discuss these
with your child once you have collected the report which comes with a Parent information
sheet to help you understand it. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further
assistance in interpreting these reports. 

Parking Inspectors
Just a friendly reminder that we have had several unexpected visits from Wodonga Council
Parking Inspectors around pick up and drop off times. They are monitoring people who are
stopping or parking in ‘No Stopping’ areas around the school or across driveways etc. There is
a significant monetary fine for doing so and they are taking photos of people and cars that are
doing the wrong thing. 
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10 Aug 2023

Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner

 25 August Book Week Dress Up



Regards
Jocelyn Owen
Principal

      11 Aug         Athletics Carnival 3-6 years
                    
      14 Aug         School Assembly - 9.10am

22-30 Aug         Somers Camp

      25 Aug          Book Week Dress Up Day

     5-6 Sep         Kinder photos

       14 Sep         PFF Fundraiser Day 
                             Dim Sims: Kinder only

       15 Sep         PFF Fundraiser Day Dim Sims
                             Last day of Term 3
                             2.30pm finish
   

Important Dates

Please also remember that the school Car Park is not a pick up and drop off area before and
after school as we want to keep every child and family member safe. Do not drive in and around
our car park. Only those with a valid Disability Sticker may enter. These stickers MUST be
displayed on the windscreen and the maximum speed limit is 5 Km per hour as signposted.
Many thanks to the vast majority that always do the right thing and park safely and legally
around our school grounds.

Term 3 PFF Fundraiser

Dim Sims $1 each
Primas $2 each

Will be held on Friday 15th
September. (Thursday 14th for
Kinder). All money raised will go
towards the school. Notes will
be coming home soon, orders
and money due 1st Sept.



WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK! 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents / caregivers / guardians think of our
school. The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the
Department of Education that is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of
families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student engagement. The survey
is optional but we encourage all families to participate. Our school will use the survey results to
help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. 
 
All families are invited to participate in the survey.

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open from Monday 7 August to Friday
8 September 2023.

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed
at any convenient time within the survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or
smartphones. The online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including
Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and
Vietnamese.

The survey results will be communicated to parents / caregivers / guardians through annual
reporting and to School Council.

Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information.

2023 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey:



To celebrate Book Week we will be having a dress up day on
Friday the 25th of August. This is your chance to come to school

dressed as your favourite book character and share your
favourite book with others. We will be having a parade in the

gym in the morning with prizes for the best dressed.



Book Week 
Dress Up Day

Friday 25 August

Coming in Term 4.....
Wodonga West Art Show

Thursday 19 October 
4.30pm to 6.30pm

more information to come



Wellbeing
Report

please see Mrs Potter

If you require a FREE breakfast pack,

School Canteen News

Due to rising costs Icy twists and Mini
Calippo's will now be $1.50 each.
We will now be serving Slushies
for $2 instead of Hot Chocolates

Free Shoes

There are shoes both new and second hand
that are looking for a new home. 
If you could use a pair of shoes please see Mrs
Potter on Monday.



LUNCH ORDERS - ONLINE
School lunch orders are now available to be ordered online through

Visit the eCanteen website: www.eCanteen.com.au

Click on 'New User'

Select either Google, Facebook or Microsoft account to use as a login.

You will then need to sign into your chosen account.

Complete the fields to register your account with eCanteen.

You will then be asked to create a profile for your student in order to place an order (this
is done by clicking new profile). An account can contain multiple profiles (eg one profile
for each student).

Select Wodonga West Primary School and complete the student details - please enter
classroom into Room Number (For example, 34C for Mr Celi's class).

How to Register

Once this is completed you are now right to place an order by clicking new order. Orders
must be completed by 9am if ordering lunch for that day.

www.ecanteen.com.au

KINDER PHOTOS REMINDER

Kinder photos are happening 5th
and 6th September. Please chat
to Kinder staff if you are unsure
of which day you have been
allocated. 







SPORT
SPORTS NEWS

WODONGA WEST ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

Hopefully the fantastic weather will stay around for our Wodonga
West Athletics this Friday at Albury Athletics Centre! All students
are encouraged to attend and try their best at every event. The
highlight of the day will be the House/Teacher Cup which the
teachers are hoping to win! Every student attending earns points
for their house with bonus points for good attitude, effort and
great style! Parents & Guardians are more than welcome to come
and support their children. 

Susan Macdonald
P.E. Coordinator



Kinder
News

In the Kindergarten

The kindergarten has been celebrating National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Children’s
Day which was observed on 4 August with this year’s theme being Little Voices, Loud Futures.
We contacted Victorian Aboriginal Child Care Agency (VACCA) who were kind enough to
supply us with some wonderful resources to use with the children to observe the day. These
consisted of colouring pages, colouring books, story books and even 2 possum skins. 

We listened to the story Can you Dance by Sally Morgan, and then the children learnt a dance by
an Aboriginal Dancer which was created using the animals from the story.

The Children have painted hand prints displaying the Aboriginal flag, played with Aboriginal
painted blocks and played dominoes using Aboriginal printed tiles.



The kindergarten is starting a recycling program with TerraCycle® called
BIC's Best In Class Free Recycling Program. The kindergarten children

invite the students, teachers and wider school community to contribute to
this program by dropping your used writing implements in the box provided

which will be located in the School Resources Centre.  This poster shows
which items are accepted for recycling.

RECYCLING







ENROLMENTS OPEN
KINDERGARTEN
3 and 4 year old kinder
enrolments now open for 2024

2024

For tours and booking enquiries

(02) 6024 1188

www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au
























